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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, the children have been using numbers in Nursery rhymes to help them subtract and they have also been painting their favourite Nursery rhyme characters.

The children have been practising writing their names and have been singing Nursery rhymes with actions. Well done children; you have worked really hard!



	Reception

	
	This week we have continued thinking about wild animals and listened to the story 'Giraffes Can't Dance.' We pretended to go on a jungle expedition and thought of all the items we needed to take and why they would be useful. The children have enjoyed watching various types of dancing videos and have had the opportunity to express their feelings and thoughts through different types of music. In Numeracy, we have recapped work on 2D and 3D shapes and using mathematical language to describe them.

	Year 1

	1A
	This week we have again worked hard. We have continued to look at poetry in Literacy and tried writing our own rhyming verses - it was quite hard! In Numeracy we have been looking at adding and subtracting with money and we have also started to get excited about the World Cup 2014. We have chosen to study France through the competition and some of our future homework will be linked to this. Of course, we all really want England to win........

	1H
	This week in numeracy we have been using coins to solve addition and subtraction money problems. Yusuf and Rohan did really well to identify what denominations of coins were needed to make different totals. Why not discuss what coins you would need when you next go shopping? In IPC we have begun looking at the World Cup and all of the children in our class have picked their own team out of a hat and started to find out a little bit about them. Well done to Ester, Fatima and Daanyaal who all drew wonderfully detailed flags!

	1T
	Another busy week in 1T! In numeracy this week we have been working with money. We have been finding different ways to make an amount. We have spent some time looking at the values of coins to help us when adding. A big well done to Seyena and Shyian for their efforts and hard work in numeracy this week! In IPC we have been discussing the world cup and finding out a little bit about Japan, who our class will be representing in our school world cup celebrations.

	Year 2

	2H
	What a busy week we have had in 2H! In Literacy we have started to think about a new book, The Giraffe the Pelly and Me by Roald Dahl. We researched the author and looked at some of the other books he had written. In maths we have looked at negative numbers and learnt how thermometers work. In Science we thought about how plants make seeds and what conditions they need in order to survive and thrive! Well done on good week 2H!

	2L
	This week in Literacy we have been creating our own extended story. We imagined what might happen to a character if he suddenly shrank to the size of a mouse. We decided on a problem that might happen in our story and thought about how the problem could be resolved. There were some super ideas including being trapped in a spider's web, being captured by ants and meeting a butterfly on a flower. I am looking forward to reading your finished stories Set 2. We also had fun learning a song called 'Adaptation' about how a camel adapts to living in hot, dry conditions. Well done everyone for great singing!!

	2W
	In Year 2 this week we have continued our science work on living things. We have looked at how plants reproduce and where seeds come from. We have also started our new Literacy unit on extended stories. We have begun to read one of Roald Dahl’s stories which we will use to explore the settings and characters and how they can change through the story. There will also be a big emphasis on speaking and listening through this unit where we will make and use puppets to retell parts of the story.   
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have been working hard in science. We have been learning all about teeth and healthy eating. The children have been learning about the different types of teeth and their functions in the mouth, for example, molars are located at the back of the mouth and are used for chewing and grinding food. Also this week the children designed a balanced day of meals and put the foods into a healthy eating plate. Well done 3B!

	3M
	This week in 3M, we have begun our new literacy topic 'Stories with Familiar Settings'. We have been looking at a book by the author Anthony Browne called 'Into The Forest'. The children have had a lesson in the wildlife area to use their senses to describe the settings around them. I was very impressed with the fantastic adjectives used! Well done to everyone for their efforts at Sports Day on Friday! I must say that year 3 cheered the loudest! Huge congratulations to all who won a medal and a special well done to Jemar who managed to win 3 medals for all three events!

	3T
	Firstly, thank you for all of your support during Sports Day last week; the children had a fantastic time and performed brilliantly. We have had another super week in 3T. The children have been learning about teeth and the importance of caring for them, so look out for extra hard brushing this week. They have also been designing a balanced diet to incorporate all of the food groups. In Literacy the children have written and performed their own poems using rhyme, rhythm and expression. Well done 3T!

	Year 4

	4L
	In Literacy this week, we have been using the film 'Over the Hedge' to discuss dilemmas in stories. The children have discussed the dilemma that RJ faced and how he dealt with the situation. The children have also looked at the threat of deforestation and the implications for wild animals. In Numeracy, the children have focused well to read scales on protractors to measure selected angles. Also the children are working hard to put their class assembly together which they will perform for parents next Wednesday 18th June. They are busy perfecting their lines and acting skills at every opportunity! A great week 4L - well done!

	4HY
	This week in 4HY we have been keeping a close eye on our seeds for our scientific investigation. We recorded results looking at how fast each type of seed had grown, wrote a conclusion and discussed what we could improve if were to do the experiment again. We also designed our own local area, with the children drawing some fantastic maps and a variety of different features in order to attract wildlife. In cricket this week we looked at bowling and how accurately we could hit the stumps with both underarm and over arm throws. The children have worked particularly hard this week showing enthusiasm in everything they have done. Well done 4HY!

	4W
	We had a great time finding out facts about Brazil – the host Country of the World Cup.  Did you know, it is the only South American country to speak Portuguese and is the fifth largest country in the world?!!

	Year 5

	5J
	This week in 5J, we have been celebrating the success of sports day last Friday. Well done to everyone who participated and cheered each other on; it was a fabulous day in the sunshine. Special mention to Alex who ended up leaving with 3 medals! We have seen a huge improvement in swimming this week, with everyone trying so hard to accomplish what we have been working towards all year. Well done to Max, who has mastered swimming on his front whilst having his head in the water and controlling his breathing!

	5S
	This week in 5S, we have been getting back into the swing of school after a fabulous Sports Day at Alexander Stadium. Well done to our winners in Year 5 from 5S: Sana, Romello & Lamyah. In IPC, we have tried our hands at writing in role as Agony Aunts and Uncles, helping out troubled children with their dilemmas. There were some fantastic examples demonstrating maturity from a number of members of 5S. Thank you to the parents who came to our S.R.E meeting or returned the letter slip; we are grateful for your continued support.

	5T
	This week in 5T the children have been thinking about the effects of bullying and offering advice in the role of an ‘agony aunt’.  The children wrote some empathetic responses to children in difficult situations and considered the results of others’ words and actions.  In Literacy we have been looking at our new text ‘The Midnight Fox’, particularly exploring the main characters’ feelings and relationships. This week’s star of the week is Ryan; well done!

	Year 6

	This week in year 6 we have been learning about effective communication and the skills required to deliver our message to an audience. This skills will prove very useful when presenting our weekly progress reports for the 'Museum Project.' We have been very impressed with the positive start made to the 'Museum Project.' It has been nice to see so many of you taking the time to create resources outside of school to support your team. We have enjoyed watching your teamwork and organisational abilities develop, skills which we are sure will be enhanced by our trip to Kingwood this weekend. Well done everyone.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 13th June 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Thursday, 19th June - Summer Concert- 6.00pm


Monday, 23rd June – New Nursery open day 9am – 11.30am & 1pm-3pm


Tuesday, 24th June – WORLD CUP FESTIVAL – 3.30PM-7.00PM


Thursday, 26th June – Parents Open Evening – 4pm – 7pm


Thursday, 26th June – KS1 Sports Day – 1.30pm


Monday, 30th June – New Reception Parents’ Meeting – 6pm


Tuesday, 8th July – Year 6 Graduation Evening


Friday, 18th July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES AT 1.15pm FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 21st July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING














THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


WORLD CUP FESTIVAL


Tuesday, 24th June – 3.30pm – 7.00pm


Incorporating our Summer Fayre, Bollywood and celebrating the World Cup!!  This will be a HUGE event!  It will be a non-uniform day for all children. Children are encouraged to wear colours of the nation they are researching in class.





ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
RC�
98.33%�
KS2�
6G�
99.17%�
�
REC�
RC�
99.17%�
Year 3�
3M�
96.43%�
�
Year 1�
1T�
98.33%�
Year 4�
4HY�
98.33%�
�
Year 2�
2H�
96.25%�
Year 5�
5J�
96.55%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6M�
99.17%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
1A   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
4HY/5J/6G/6M�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RJ�
8 LATES�
 KS2 MostLates�
3B�
7 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is ______. Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   --	    KS2	    ---





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	-- 	KS2	--

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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HSBC School Bank


Next days of opening:


Tuesday, 24th June at 9am


Tuesday, 8th July at 9am


Anyone wishing to open an account please collect a leaflet from the office and bring back with your £10 to claim a free mini safe money box.  Year 6 pupils may want to open an account before leaving in July.  If opened through the School Bank there is no need to bring identification documents.  Once opened, any HSBC branch can be used.





Violin/Viola Concert


Violin/Viola concert for children at 


The Adrian Boult Hall, Paradise Circus, B3 3HG.


Sunday, 20th July 2014 


3pm – 5.15pm





ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL


If your child is absent from school on any day, could you please call the office on 0121 464 5330 on the morning of the absence.  If your child is absent without a reason being given, the absence will be unauthorised and you will be required to attend a meeting to discuss the reasons why you are not informing the school.








NEW PARENT GOVERNER


The results of the Parent Governor elections:


Mrs Ogidih has been elected by parent vote, 


starting September 2014














“Together we are stronger"








